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From the Principal’s Desk 
 

Term 3 has been a busy time and we have seen 
some amazing projects come to fruition across 
this time. We have lots of learning celebrated in 
this newsletter with many classes getting out on 
excursions for their STEM units of work. 
 
Early next term we will begin our processes for 
class structures for 2024. At this time we need 
accurate enrolment numbers for 2024. If you 
know you are moving house and to another 
school at the end of year please come into the 
office to let Anne know. This is also a final call for 
sibling enrolments as our reception intake is 
almost full. We have a large waiting list that we 
need to let know of any remaining vacancies. 
 
Term 4 is always very busy, please familiarise 
yourself with the dates below, more details will 
come out next term for our End of year 
celebration. 
 
 

The Department for 
Education has 
released a new 
strategic plan with 
a more balanced 
approach to school 
improvement. As 
part of the launch 
our school featured 
in a spotlight on 
practice video. You 
can view the video 
on the link below: 
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=-
tQ1gnBWI8g 
As part of our work on Learner Agency we are 
having schools visit to look at the way we give 
children ownership of their learning, goal setting 
and assessment. Our “Kids Talk Agency” 
conference this week is an example of the 
influential work of our students. 

Marg Clark 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Term 4, 2023  16th October – 15th December 
 
September  29th Last day of Term 3 
    2.15pm dismissal 
October  18th Cricket Clinic Yrs 1-5 commence  
November  6th  Governing Council 
   13th  Pupil free day 
   18th Lego League competition - Riverbanks 
   21st  Reception transition visit 1 
   28th  Reception transition visit 2 
December  4th  Governing Council Dinner 
   6th  End of year concert 
   12th  Year 6 Graduation 
   14th  Class transition visits and reports home 
   15th  Last day 2:15 finish 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=-tQ1gnBWI8g
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=-tQ1gnBWI8g


 

 
 

 

  

Burionjin League 
In room 7 we have started PNBL (Prospect North Burionjin League). 
Burionjin is a sport that was played by the Kabi Kabi people of South 
Queensland.  
The traditional rules are that you have to run and pass the ball even if it 
drops on the ground. You can defend by blocking players and tagging the 
person if you are tagged you have two seconds to get rid of the ball.  
The goal of the team is to get the ball over the other score line. If you do, 
the other team gets possession of the ball. You can throw the ball but we 
did not allow kicking the ball because it can cause injuries to players. 

 

We have six different roles within PNBL.  
These are coaches, captains, event managers, media statisticians and 
the sportsboard. They have different jobs to do. 
The coaches have to create plans for coaching sessions and give 
advice and tactics. 
The captains have to be the leader on the field and boost morale in 
the most pressured situations.  
The event managers have to plan and organize the games and the 
end of season event.  
The media team will provide the public with information about the 
tournament.  
Statisticians analyse and interpret data coming from the games and 
premiership table.  
The sportsboard are in charge of the rules, enabling the games to run 
effectively.  
We have three teams (The Thunderbolts, The Cobras & The Dynamic 
Ducks) and are excited for the tournament ahead.  
 
Keyaan and Maddie 

 



 

 
 

 

Kids Talk Agency Conference 
On September 26th Prospect North had the honour 
of hosting eight schools at our Kids Talk Agency 
conference.  
 
Students started off the conference with an 
introduction and keynote speech. In the keynote, we 
shared examples of student agency, such as the 
Student Parliament, the design thinking process, how 
students use feedback and feedforward in their 
learning, The SECRET powers and how they help us to 
grow in learning, and how being a part of digital 
leaders built our self-confidence. 
 
After the keynote, our students took groups from 
each school on a guided tour to observe how students 
use agency in their learning. 
 
After the tour, the visiting teachers and students had 
the chance to reflect on how their school is different 
from ours, and how they could implement learner 
agency in their school. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Students were very intrigued by the amount of 
student-based learning there was in our school at all 
year levels, our open space classrooms, and how 
students were responsible enough to have a say in 
their learning. Overall, the day was very successful, 
and all the visiting students went back to their school 
with lots of new ideas for their school. 
‘The students were so impressive and spoke with 
such confidence and pride.’ 
  

FOOD LADDER: The green house. (El invernadero) 
On August 31, the reception students visited and planted vegetables in our new 
greenhouse. Since then, every week we have observed the changes that the 
plants have experienced. 
We like to see how the roots grow, how every week there are new flowers on the 
tomato plants, the cucumber plant, the pepper plant and on the strawberry plant. 
Chard grows faster than lettuces and its roots are longer.  
The bottom photos were taken on 22nd of September. Can you see any 
difference? 

 



 

 
 

 

Year 1/2 Classes 3D Shape City! 

In Maths, we have been working in our Geometry 
Drawer, exploring the properties of Shapes through 
an ongoing project to plan, design and construct a 3D 
Shape City! We had to complete a permit application 
to prove that we were Shape Experts before we 
began designing - luckily, we were all approved! We 
then mapped out exactly how we wanted our city to 

look and created building 
blueprints to determine 
which 3D nets we would 
need. Our city is slowly 
starting to come together, 
and we are adding the 
finishing touches like 
traffic lights and signs, 
natural features like plants 
and lakes, as well as cars 
and people!  

 
 
 
  

FREE Cricket Clinic 
Starting on Wednesday in Week 1 of Term 4, we are very excited to provide our students Years 1-5 4x FREE Cricket blast 
clinics! Students are able to receive a free t-shirt and hat. To order these items please register your child’s name, order 
the size tshirt and hat and they will be delivered to your house! Please order by the end of Term (1st October) to ensure 
that you get them in time for the clinic! We look forward to seeing as many students as possible in the cricket blast gear 
at the clinics! 
Thanks for your support!   Gail Powers 



 

 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

A3 and A4 Urrbrae Wetland Excursion  
In investigations this term A3 and A4 are learning about the vital role wetlands play in our 

environment. As part of our learning, we went on an excursion last Wednesday (20th) to Urrbrae 

Agricultural College to see a wetland in action. The excursion gave us a deeper understanding of 

the importance of a wetland and what we need to include in the mini wetland we are designing.  
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Nature Education Centre (NEC) 
The second part of our excursion at Urrbrae was to visit the NEC. It was very special to see some 

Australian animals up close, to learn about these animals and to touch and pat some of them.               

It was a fantastic day!  

On the boardwalk and learning about the wetland 

Testing the water for turbidity and salinity 

Collecting water samples 

Using nets to collect debris and 

tiny animals from the wetland to 

observe under a microscope 

What is under the microscope? 



 

 
 

 

 
  



 

 
 

 

 
  



 

 
 

 

 


